Dear Ms. Delaney,

 

I am attaching the copy of notice which ANC6A received regarding our protest of the Radius at the Ohio.  As you can see, the letter was dated August 18 for an August 25 hearing.  Further, and more importantly, the envelope was not postmarked until August 26th, a day after the hearing.  

 

We obviously did not get timely notice of the hearing.  As a result, I did not appear, and the protest was dismissed.  As stated in the protest letter, our ANC worked in good faith with Greg Nicklas for over 3 months in order to negotiate a VA.  By August 25 Greg Nicklas had told us that they could agree to the resultant VA.  However on August 31, after the protest had been dismissed, I received an email asking for modifications to the VA that had not been requested prior to August 25.  We have not agreed to these modifications to the VA, and there are no signatures from either party at this point.  

 

As you know, the dynamics of negotiations are very different when a protest is in place.  The lack of proper notice led to the dismissal of the case.  Therefore, we request that you reopen this protest due to the lack of proper notice.

 

On behalf of ANC6A,

 

Mary Beatty

ABL Committee Chair
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August 18, 2008

Mary Beatty, Chair

Alcohol Beverage Licensing Committee
Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A
P.O. Box 75115

Washington, DC 20013

Re: Ohio Grille, LLC t/a Radius At The Ohic, 1380 H Street, NW, Retailer's Class CR License -
New Spplicatior.. License Me. 79274, Case No. 61353-08/061F

Dear Commissioner Beatty:

The Alcoholic Beverage Control Board (Board) has scheduled a roll call hearing in the above
referenced matter. The hearing is scheduled for Monday, August 25, 2008 at 10:00 a.m., at 941
North Capitol Street, NE, 7" floor hearing room, Washington, DC 20002. Your attendance is
required. However, if you send a representative, he or she must have your written authorization
at the time of the hearing.

Al hearings and business are conducted in English. However, pursuant to the D.C. Language
Access Act of 2004, if you, any corporate officer, or any testifying witnesses cannot readily
understand or communicate verbal (spoken) or written English, you or your witresses may
contact the undersigned for a qualified translator and/or interprefer. This request must be made at
least forty-eight (48} hours prior to the scheduled hearing.

Pursuant to the Americans with Disabilities Act, if any of the aforementioned parties are deaf or
hearing impaired or blind or visually impaired, they may contact the undersigned for a qualified
translator and/or interpreter. Again, this request must be made at least forty-eight (48) hours prior
to the scheduled hearing.

In all circumstances, we must emphasize that all requests for a qualified interpreter or translator
must be made within 48 hours prior to the scheduled hearing. Should you wish to use your own
interpreter. you will be requested to sign a waiver stating that you have been notified of your
rights, but declined to use them at this tme.

If you have questions regarding the information contained in the body of this letter or questions in
general, do not hesitate to contact me at 442-4496. 5

Sincerely,

Cy W. Simms
Community Resource Officer
Office of the General Counsel

941 North Capitol Street, N.E., 7th Floor, Washington, D.C. 20002
Phone: (202) 442-4423 Fax: (202) 442-9563





